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Trick or Treating  
Students from Great Oaks Elementary 

Friday, October 27 
1:30 ~ Activity Room 

~ 
Spooky Story Telling By  Alan Naldrett 

Tuesday, October 31 
1:30 ~ Activity Room 

JOIN US FOR                        
A SPOOKY CELEBRATION! 

COSTUME  CONTEST & PARADE   
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 31 

1:30pm 
ACTIVITY ROOM 



 

 

Communication is key in any relationship. My goal and the goal 
of VEH is to keep the lines of communication open and ongoing. 
The ways in which we communicate are through our monthly 
newsletters, Resident Association meetings, open door          
management policy, channel 3 TV (if you reside inside our main 
building) and Resident Communication Committee. We also     
utilize our  ROBO Call System and suggestion box. If you have 
questions feel free to stop in and see me.  
 

Starting next month there will be a brand new column :              
Ask the Administrator! Submit your question via the suggestion 
box, email,  (cmartin@ovm.org) communication committee, 
signed or unsigned I will do my best to answer your questions.  

Watch for questions and answers next month.  
 

Anyone who says remodeling is painless must have thick skin!  Remember when I said  
timelines are not written in stone but in gravel so they can be moved around?  Moving that 
gravel again.  
Assisted Living dining rooms are scheduled to be completed end of October. Haven Hall     
dining room and entryway end of October. Fitness Center is slated to open beginning of     
November.  Library and Golden Treasures demo to re-create our new Cameron Cafe set to 
start end of October. Library books can be taken out and returned to Activity Room. New    
Library shelving and cozy reading corner will be coming after entryway is completed, date 
to be announced. Main dining and Activity area renovations and demolition slated to start 
Dec 4th. Therefore our last even will be Resident Association's Candlelight Dinner on Dec 
4th. Note the date change. Direct TV new wiring and  new programming in Assisted Living  
and SNF underway and should be completed shortly. Renovating and Improving for you! 
 

Flu season is rapidly coming so don't forget to get your flu shot. Washing hands and getting 
a flu shot is our best defense against many strains of the flu.  
 

Our Chaplain is bringing 3 Men and a Tenor performance group to our campus, Dec 9th.  
They are a professional touring group we are fortunate to book. Invite your families and 
friends but don't miss out. They sell out where ever they perform so be sure to sign up 
quickly. This performance is open to the public but our residents are getting first chance to 
Get tickets.  
 

Congratulations to the new Resident Association Board Members. Thank you for donating 
your time and talents. Thank you to all of you who participate and volunteer your time on 
committees and helping out. Time is the most valuable thing you can give.  
 
Happy Fall,  
 
Carolyn Martin 
Administrator  

FROM THE DESK OF THE ADMINISTRATOR, CAROLYN MARTIN: 

mailto:cmartin@ovm.org


 

 

 

 

 

We have one of the year’s most exciting events at The Village of East Harbor coming up soon 
– the annual Holiday Shopping Bazaar!  This year’s event will take place from 10am until 4pm 
on both Friday and Saturday, November 10th and 11th.  There is no admission fee and this is 
open to the public.  You will find details elsewhere in this newsletter, including a full page fly-
er.  Every year our bazaar gets better and better, and is a wonderful opportunity to not only 
start your own Christmas shopping early or treat yourself to something special, but also a 
chance to show off The Village of East Harbor to your friends and family!  This is an open invi-
tation to all the collectors, shoppers and crafters you know to come out and have a fun expe-
rience, and also see our new renovations while they are here.  As you know, more exciting 
changes are coming soon, and this is a great opportunity to do your own “open house” at 
The Village of East Harbor.  Let us remind you that if you are the reason someone decides to 
make The Village of East Harbor their home, it will be YOU who receives a $250 referral 
check!     

 
 

We welcome these new residents to our  
Village of East Harbor Family: 

 

Donald Cramton-L-2 

Sherrie Knudson-L-2 

Eda Sahr-107 

Linda Turri-100 

Angie Capaldi-C-302 

John Gregor-500 

 

Alzheimer’s Support 

Group 

 

Hosted by           

Chaplain Laura  

 3rd Tuesday of every month   

2:00pm  

JUST A REMINDER…Committee Meetings are open to ALL Residents!  

Building & Grounds 

Meets the 1st Tuesday of every month at 2:30pm in Dining Room. 

Communication Committee 

Meets the 1st Wednesday of every month at 3:00pm in the Activity Room.  

Culinary Committee 

Meets the 1st Wednesday of every month at 1:30pm in the Dining Room.  



 

 

From the Desk of Chaplain Laura ... 

OCTOBER- Focus on God’s Love 
We ended September discussing fear and breaking the chains that keep us 
bound to fear and the resulting anxiety.  Fear is defined as: “An emotional 
response to a real, imagined, or perceived threat based on perception or 
anticipation of something that may not have actually happened yet is a 
threat to your security or general welfare”.  
Fear is best described as: False Evidence Appearing Real.   
It is an apparition and is based on a lie; it is an emotion. 
The Bible says the way to defeat the “father of lies” (the devil) is by the 
Sword of the Spirit, “which is the Word of God”. (Ephesians 6:17). By  

putting on the Whole Armor of God (Ephesians 6:10-:17), “so that you 
can take your stand against the devil's schemes”.  On Sunday mornings at 

11:00 am as we walk through the truth of the Bible, break the chains that 
bind us, and learn how to eradicate fear forever. 
We have begun the Book of Acts in our Bible study. The Book of Acts is  
especially important because it was the first written history of the     
Christian church and is in a very vital period in Christian history between 
Jesus’ resurrection and the apostle Paul’s death, when Christian ideas and 
beliefs were being formulated and when the organization of the develop-
ment of the church into a worldwide movement. Please join us every  

Monday at 3:00 pm in the Chapel to walk through the Bible with us. 
We kicked off our monthly “Movie with Chaplain Laura” with “The Case for 
Christ”, which we will run again, due to popular demand. 
On the last Sunday of every month at 1:30pm in the Activity Room, will 
be a different movie premiered.  Please watch the Chapel bulletin board 
for October’s movie and the date of replay of “The Case for Christ”. 
Snacks and beverages will be served.  
All are Welcome! Watch the Chapel bulletin board for upcoming chapel 
events. 

 

Wednesday, October 4 
1:30pm-Chapel 



 

 

Minutes of the Residents’ Association meeting of Sept. 12, 2017 
 

55 residents in attendance 
 

Meeting was called to order by the president, Bob Morrill, at 1:30 
 

New officers were introduced, Bob Morrill, President, Bob Jones, vice-president, Elaine Walton, sec-
retary, Darlene Wallace, treasurer.  Bob thanked last years officers for their service. 
 

Residents attending the meeting for the first time were introduced 
Ed & Judith Wullaert S 504  John  Gregor AL 105 Fred Brieling  AL 102 
 

Remarks and invocation   Laura Stone, Chaplain 
 

Harbor Lights will be singing at the  PVM Foundation Inspirational breakfast September 14.  “The 
Sirens”  performed a number written especially for that event. 
 

Carolyn Martin, Administrator  Announced that it is Assisted Living Week and thanked all the AL 
staff for their devotion.  She then gave an update on the construction.  The present work has been 
slowed down due to delay in the delivery of materials.  The contractor has assured them that no sec-
tions will be started until all materials are on site.  It is forecasted that Kirk, Barnett and the Fitness 
room will be completed by the end of October. 
 

The construction in the dining area will begin December 12.  That will allow for the annual Candle-
light dinner to be held on December 10.  Both dining areas and the new Cameron Cafe should be 
completed by then. A media center is planned for Kirk Hall. A temporary library section will be  in the 
Activity  Room.  Temporary walls in Haven Hall will soon come down.  New furniture has been or-
dered. 
 

New cable service in being installed in AL.  There will be more channels and channel 3 (internal 
channel ) will add weekly activities and menus.  Eventually Channel 3 will be expanded to IL.  
(Billing for cable in AL will be adjusted to reflect actual service that was received during the change 
over). 
 

Medical records for all AL residents are now electronic. 
 

Hospital Liaison,Sue McCallum,  will now be able to see IL residents while they are hospitalized and 
help them transition back to the Village. 
Construction hats will be going out to all residents.  The first  to receive them are residents who have 
been temporarily displaced during the construction. 
 

Bobbie Clement of PVM was introduced.  She will be on campus visiting residents about the cam-
paign for the fitness center. 
 

Food service   Brian Williams introduced Dustin, the new chef.  The fall menu begins in October.  
They invited new ideas from the residents. Chinese food and Scottish haggis were suggested.  
Planning will begin for the candlelight dinner to be held December 10. 
 

Resident care manager Toni Greig  announced that a flu vaccine clinic (using the over-65 vaccine) 
will be held the first and second week in October.  The shots are covered under your Medicate Part 
B.  She reminded residents to be sure to wear the ERS buttons, especially when outside.  They 
have a GPS embedded which,in case of an emergency, will allow someone to quickly locate you.  
 

If there is a fall while you are on campus a nurse or trained assistant will come to assess your injury 
and if necessary will call EMS.  Only then will they help you get up.  They will also help assess the 
reason for the fall  and determine if you need to follow up with your doctor. 



 

 

Chaplain Laura Stone.  All of the classes are held a 3:00 in the chapel.   
 Bible Study on Monday 
 Call to Joy  Wednesday  topics include handling grief, anxiety depression ,etc 
 Chapel service  Wednesday  
 Inspirational reading Thursday 
 Alzheimer caregivers (thru Alzheimer Assi) 3rd Tues @ 2:00 
 Candlelight service is planned for December 10  
 An inter-active variety show.  
 Community outreach projects. 
 

Fitness Chris Gordy.  Fitness classes are held daily Monday thru Friday.  9:00 classes are the most 
vigorous and the afternoon classes are mostly seated. wii bowling is Mon 2:30 and Thurs 11:00 and 
balloon volleyball Wed and Fri 2:30 at 2:30. 
 

Driver  AnnMarie Hart 
  A sign up trip for trips is in the lobby.  It is important that only one name is on a line as well as 
a telephone number.  This greatly facilitates an accurate count and saves time if you have to be 
reached by phone for any reason. All items should be removed from walkers so they can more easily 
be folded. 
 

If you need a driver for any appointments call Ann Marie as soon as possible so she can arrange a 
schedule.  You might want to have her make the appointment so she can more easily coordinate 
trips. Let her know ahead of time if you will be using a wheelchair and if you will need assistance.      
BE PROMPT    HAVE FUN 
 

ACTIVITY LEAD Betsy Mianecki  The DAR is honoring all women who worked in the war effort dur-
ing WWII.  Let Betsy know so you can be included in that celebration. 
 Trip to the National Cemetery in Holly, MI Nov. 11  You may bring 1 guest 
 “Great Courses” a video course on Music and the Brain  Tues. 6:00  Sat 3:15 
 Acrylic Painting with Anita Wood begins Oct. 3 in the Activity room.. Cost $50.  
 Spelling Bee Oct 20  3 more spellers are needed to have a team. 
Upcoming activities include a trip “on the straits," Tiger Game, Eastern Market, Mystery Trip , Guin-
ness Book of Records “Rosie the Riveter,” glass painting and a reception in AL to celebrate National 
Assisted Living Week. 
 

Congratulations to Irma Black who has resided at the Village for 30 years. She is still very active 
knitting, crocheting and playing cards. 
 

Secretary  Elaine Walton.  Minutes of the last meeting were hand delivered 
 last week.  One correction was made in the balance in the Sugar Bowl fund.  Should have been 
$135.81.  Minutes were approved. 
 

Treasurer   Darlene Wallace 
 

Residents Ass’c Account   4,340.24 
Petty Cash        135.81 
Sugar Bowl        188.84 
 

Building and Grounds Committee Neil Veneri  Topics discussed: 
 The need for restroom signs perpendicular to the wall so they can be seen from the hallway 
as well as  better signage in the rest of the building.  ( this is being addressed as part of the renova-
tions).   
 Restroom doors are too heavy, perhaps automatic doors are needed .   
 Fire hydrants need painting.         
 The light at the cross walk from the parking lot is not functional. (since the meeting it has been 
turned on).    
  



 

 
The grounds crew will be trimming bushes.   
 5 new mailboxes have been ordered. 
 

Communication Jean Campbell  Topics discussed:   
 Concerns over stopping the Village Weekly paper,    
 Names and title of the administrators need to be in the list of staff in the Trumpet, 
 Signs are needed on administrators’ offices,  
 Heavy restroom doors need to be fixed  
 Toilet paper dispensers, which are easier to change, are needed;  
 Laminated emergency information cards will be available at the front desk,  
 Committee is working with Betsy on programing- 
 Pot luck 3rd Sunday of each month 
 

A letter of concerns from a resident was read.. 
 

Administrator Carolyn Martin 
 Blueprints of the renovation can be seen in administrators’ offices 
 There will continue to be items for sale in the remodeled facilities.  Last year $20,000 or  
merchandise was sold 
 There are plans for a “mobile bar” which will be used for special events 
 Plans for the renovation and new buildings have been based on research on the needs in 
senior housing 
 

Discussion of how it can be communicated if a neighbor is hospitalized or passes away.  Because 
of HPA laws staff cannot reavealpersonal information.  Therefore sharing this information must be 
resident driven.  A committee is working on this. 
 

Meeting adjourned at 3:05 
 
 NEXT MEETING TUESDAY, OCTOBER 10, 2017 AT 1:30 

MOVIE MUSICAL FOR OCTOBER AND NOVEMBER 
Put on your jeans, your cowboy boots and your Stetson 

hat and join us as we watch one of Rodgers &         
Hammerstein’s greatest hits — OKLAHOMA! 

 Starring Gordon MacRae and Shirley Jones. 

Because of the length of the film, we will show it in two 
parts. Part 1 will be Sunday October 1st at 6:30PM 

THREE MEN AND A TENOR 

Four-time winners of  "The Best Entertainment in Michigan", over 3,000   per-
formances including shows with Jay Leno, a national PBS-TV special, per-
forming music that will move you, rock you and maybe even touch your 
heart...  Paul, Chuck, Mark and Glenn... A Contemporary a cappella 
group...Three Men and a Tenor! 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS-SATURDAY, DECEMBER 9 ~ 7:00PM 
TICKETS TYPICALLY SELL FOR UP TO $35 

FOR THIS SPECIAL ENGAGEMENT  TICKETS-$5.00 ON SALE OCTOBER 15 
SEE CHAPLAIN LAURA  



 

 

Autumn is finally here! 

Bring out the spiced cider and cinnamon donuts!!  

Fall is a wonderful time to enjoy with family and friends.  The change in season from summer 
brings with it the infinite majesty of fall colors, along with the much welcomed cooler days.   

This fall season, don’t forget to spend some quality time outdoors, whether alone, or with your 
family and friends.  Getting back to nature sooths the soul, and brings about a calm during your 

day.  Even a quick walk or ride outdoors will get you feeling refreshed, and energized.    

And what to do with that new energy?   

How about challenging yourself to learn a new skill, like calligraphy, painting, knitting, or making 
artsy collages.  What about writing?  Whether fiction, non-fiction, or poetry, the Fall season is 

filled with creative inspiration all over.  Fall is also a perfect time to make new friends!   

This Fall season, challenge yourself to do one new thing a day for an exciting and pleasurable 
Autumn season.   

Enjoy the wonderful weather and new adventures!!  

Josie Villegas, LMSW                                                                                                                                   

CareSync Care Manager and Discharge Planner at The Village of East Harbor                                                                                                                                                     

Office  586.716.7092             Mobile  586.817.5235 

**CareSync Solutions is in partnership with Presbyterian Villages of Michigan and helps           
coordinate community based  services to assist individuals to remain independent in the      

community and, when necessary, work through transitions of care.  We provide options for          
programs and services to support each person’s individual needs including physical,                

psychosocial, and emotional well-being.                                                                                                                 
If you’re interested in services, give Josie a call today**                                                                                                                                           

    



 

 



 

 

Walmart & Meijer  
 Every other Week Shopping 

Tuesday’s  
9:00am 

Please refer to calendar for exact dates! 

 

 

Halloween Tour of  
Tillson Street 

October 30 
1:00pm 

Blake's Cider Mill  

Monday, 
October 16 

10:00am 
 

Lobby 
 

Made in the Mitt Shop 

& 

Lunch at Inn Season 

Wednesday, October 25 

10:30am 

Lobby 

 

 

Friday, October 10th & 27th  
1:30pm 

Sign up in the  lobby—Meet in the Front Lobby! 

Men’s & Women’s Lunch Bunch 
Dorsey House 

 

Wednesday, October 11 
October 16 

10:30am 
Lobby 

ROYAL 

OAK 

Fort Gratiot Park 

Visit & Walk 

Friday, October 27 

1:00pm 

Lobby 



 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday, October 11 

Men’s & Women’s Lunch Bunch 
Dorsey House 

$$$ on your own 
10:30am 

 

Friday, October 14 

Rosie the Riveter World Record 
Ypsilanti 

$$$ on your own 
8:30am 

 

Monday, October 16 

Blakes Apple Orchard 
$$$ on your own 

9:00am 
 

 

Friday, October 20 
 

Walking Group 
1:00pm 

 

Wednesday, October 25 
 

Shop in Royal Oak-Made in the Mitt 
Lunch at Inn Season 

$$$ on your own 
10:30am 

 

Friday, October 27 

Fort Gratiot Park Walk 
Free 

1:00pm 
 

 

 

 

 

Monday, October 30 

Tour Tillson Street 
Free 

1:00pm 
 

DON’T GET  

LEFT BEHIND! 

 

You MUST sign up for ALL shopping 

TRIPS and EXCURSIONS in the book 

found in the lobby and money in by the 

due date! 

 

PLEASE NOTE: 
 

MEIJER, WALMART & KROGER 
NOW LEAVE AT 9:00AM 

 
PLEASE REFER TO MONTHLY  

CALENDAR  FOR EXACT 
DAYS 

 

RESIDENT POTLUCK 

Sunday, October 22 

5:00pm 

Activity Room 

Sign up in Lobby 



 

 

 

Morning Mingle 
& 

Fellowship & Coffee 
 

Enjoy a cup of coffee or tea and a 
pastry with your neighbors. 

 

Tuesday and Wednesday’s  
9:00am 

Activity Room 

  Book Group 
Book this month:  

 

The Inner Circle 

By: Brad Meltzer 

 

Wednesday, October 18  
3:30pm  

Activity Room   

Columbus Day 

Monday, October 9 
 

History of this Day ~  Bake Spice Cookies 
1:30pm 

Activity Room 

Make a Pennant 

Thursday, October 5 

1:30pm 

Activity Room 

 

 

 

Friday, October 6 

1:30pm 

Activity Room 

Decorate a Pumpkin 

Thursday, October 26 

1:30pm 

Activity Room 

Make an Owl Door Hanger 

Monday, October 9 
 

10:00am 
Activity Room 

EGGSPLORATION 

Check the progress of our eggs in the Activity 

Room 

See the Chicks that hatched  

Friday, October 13 

1:30pm 

     Activity Room 

National Candy Corn Day 

Monday, October 30 

Paint Candy Corn 

10:00am 

Activity Room 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

10/01 John David 

10/01 George Manning 

10/05 Carol Ouellette 

10/08 Shirley Osborne 

10/13 Bruce Smith 

10/15 Grace Buffa 

10/17 Elmer Pekarek 

10/18 Helen Rosnik 

10/19 Joyce Carter 

10/23 John Gregor 

10/23 Marilyn Igel 

10/30 Paul Mahoney 

 
 
Accounting       
  Tracy Tesch    716-7408 
Activity Lead A/L & I/L      
  Betsy Mianecki     716-7143 
Administrator     
  Carolyn Martin    716-7221 
Admissions Specialist T.C.U    
  Sue McCallum    716-7427 
Assisted Living Nurse      
  Denise Klimaszewski   716-7115 
Beauty Salon      
  Appointments    716-7180 
Care Sync Case Manager                  
Josie Villegas                                     716-7092 
Chaplain        
 Laura Stone                           716-7438 
Dining Services Mgr.     
  Brian Williams             716-7419   
Director of Nursing      
  Melissa Freiburger   716-7416 
Driver        
  Ann Marie Hart    716-7142 
Fitness Specialist      
  Chris Gorde                                       716-7385 
Front Desk   
  Receptionist    725-6030 
Haven Hall Nurse      
  Lynette Sanday    716-7384 
Housekeeping / Laundry Mgr.   
  Mary Breen    716-7418 
Maintenance Work Orders.     
  Front Desk      725-6030 
Maintenance                                  
   Emergencies After 11:00pm     248-996-2470                    
HCC Activity/Volunteer Mgr.  
  Sheri Stover    716-7021  
Physical Therapy Mgr.     
  Kim Frabotta, Agility Therapy  716-7398 
Resident Care Mgr.     
  Toni Greig     716-7426 
Sales & Leasing Specialist 
  Peggy  Carroll    716-7397  
  Nancy Smiley    716-7183  
       

Find our Newsletter & Calendar on line! 

Go to:  PVM.org 

Click on:  The Village of  East Harbor 

Click on:  Calendars  

Newsletters:  Go to the bottom of  the 
page and click on “Read all about 
us” 


